

The voice of nursing in the UK

Our ref:

LC40816

Your ref:

AC/00205-2016

15 May 2018

PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL

FAO: Dr Robert W Thomas Senior Coroner Coroner's Court St Katherine's House St Mary's Wharf Mansfield Road Derby, DE1 3TQ

By First Class Post

Dear Dr Thomas,

Re: Regulation 28 Report to Prevent Future Deaths

Further to the Regulation 28 Report provided to Ms Cecilia Banjoko, please find enclosed a copy of her reflective piece following the Inquest in this matter.

Please consider this as the member's response to the Action Points requiring addressing within the Regulation 28 Report.

Within her response, Ms Banjoko explains the processes involved in performing CPR in various circumstances, how to deflate a mattress in an emergency, and the importance of deflating the mattress to ensure that CPR is performed on a flat, hard surface. Ms Banjoko is also aware of why there is a need to deflate mattresses in emergency situations.

Ms Banjoko continues to remediate her practice and address any concerns there may have been with her practice at the time of the incident and she continues to undertake mandatory training and has completed basic life support training, including a practical assessment in CPR (enclosed for the Coroner's attention).

The Coroner should also be aware that an NMC referral in relation to this Patient was running concurrently with the Inquest in this matter, and has recently established that there are no further concerns with Ms Banjoko's practice and as such, there is no case to answer and their case has been closed.

Royal College of Nursing of the United Kingdom 20 Cavendish Square London W1G 0RN Telephone +44 (0) 20 7409 3333 RCN Direct 0345 772 6100 www.rcn.org.uk Patron Her Majesty the Queen President Cecilia Anim RGN, DPSN

Chief Executive & General Secretary Janet Davies BSc (Hons), MBA, RGN, RMN, FRCN Roz Hooper Principal Legal Officer and Solicitor

Royal College of Nursing Lyndon House 58-62 Hagley Road Edgbaston Birmingham B16 8PE

Rebecca Swinton-Bland Legal Officer

Telephone: 0207 647 3445 Fax: 0121 450 4348

Email:Rebecca.Swinton-Bland@rcn.org.uk

The RCN represents nurses and nursing, promotes excellence in practice and shapes health policies



Yours sincerely

Rebecca Swinton-Bland Legal Officer